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	Department
	Department of Public Safety
	Preparer
	Amanda Burkhart
	Contact
	Director Wendell Hissrich and Chief of Police Scott Schubert
	Type of Initiative
	☒ Legislation
	☐ Executive Order

	Type of Legislation
	Other


Description of Initiative

The Department of Public Safety received a $500,000 grant from the Hillman Family Foundations/Nina Hamilton Fisher Foundation to establish a new unit within the Pittsburgh Bureau of Police (PBP) investigations unit that focuses on domestic violence cases.  The unit will enhance the response of PBP to victims of domestic violence including those who are victim witnesses in criminal cases and/or those who file for protection from abuse relief.  The unit will also expand data collection and processing to improve investigations of domestic violence and review all domestic violence incident reports by PBP. 

The $500,000 funding from the Foundation will be expended in decreasing amounts over five years.  $262,000 of the funds will be expended in 2019. The remaining $238,000 of the grant will be utilized based on the results of a program evaluation at the end of year one.  Starting in 2020, operating funds will begin to fund the portion not covered by the grant. By 2024, the domestic violence unit will be fully funded by the PBP operating budget.

	Total Cost
	$ 0

	Frequency of Expenditure
	☐ One-Time
	☒ Multi-Year

	Funding Source
	☐ Operating
	☐ Capital
	☒ Grant
	☐ Trust Fund

	Is this item budgeted?
	☐ Yes
	☒ No



JDE Account Information
2329400261.50000.00

Additional Costs
N/A

Impact on City Revenue


Attachments
N/A
